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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for the 
missions team that is coming 
in July. 

• Praise the Lord for a new 
church at tender that i s 
showing faithfulness. 

• Pray for the lost of France. 

• Pray for the finances needed 
for re-stuccoing the church 
building in July.  

• Pray for the evangelistic 
outreach at the Tour de 
France. 

• Pray for spiritual growth in 
the church of Saint-Gaudens. 

• P r a y f o r o u r f u r l o u g h 
preparations that we would be 
able to see most, if not all of 
our supporting churches. 

• Pray that we would be able to 
raise more support while on 
furlough.

Furlough 
 Please be in prayer for us as we prepare to be back in the US for furlough from August 
2017 to January 2018. We are looking forward to seeing our family and also our supporting 
churches. Please pray that I will be able to finish scheduling meetings in our supporting 
churches as well as to find prayer and financial support in new churches for the ministry in 
France. Please also pray that the church in Saint-Gaudens will be stable during our absence 
as another missionary comes to serve in our place. 

 We praise the Lord for how He has been working the 
last several months. The Lord has allowed us to recently 
enlarge the nursery. We praise the Lord that we were able to 

move the Sunday School room to the 
first floor of the church and enlarge 
the area for the babies and toddlers 
to meet the need. Pray that that the 
children that are in nursery would be 
saved and grow to love the Lord into 

adulthood under the teaching of God’s Word.  
 From 4th to the 18th of July, we will be hosting a 
missions team from the US. We look forward to their time 
with us as they help us re-stucco the church building and also 
do evangelism at the Tour 
de France. The group will 
be working hard during 
this time. Please pray that 
it will be a time of growth 
for the team and for the 
church. Please also pray 
t h a t we would see souls saved through the outreach at the 

Tour de France. Last year’s outreach resulted 
in two people being reached with the Gospel 
and put in contact with good churches close 

to where they live.
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